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2.
INTERNAL AUDIT PLAN  2010/11
2.1 The proposed internal audit plan for 2010/11 is detailed at Appendix D. The 2010/11 plan is the second year of a new three year plan, which has been constructed following a risk assessment exercise undertaken by Consortium Audit, this also takes into account the resources available for the year.

2.2 The proposed plan is split into three main section as follows:

a. Core Financial Systems

b. Corporate Arrangements

c. Other Audit Work

2.3 Core Financial Systems – these are audits of the main systems and processes that the Council uses to undertake its business. The Council’s internal auditors work to a set of key controls that are agreed with the Council’s external auditors (KPMG) – this reduces the level of work that the external auditors will need to do as part of their annual work programme and also ensure that work isn’t duplicated and that costs are minimised. Core system audit work takes place each year to ensure that key controls exist, remain in place and are effective.

2.4 Corporate Arrangements – these are audits that are required to ensure that the council’s overall corporate governance arrangements are appropriate and robust. 

2.5 Other Audit Work – this includes internal audit work that is required based upon the risk assessment exercise undertaken by Consortium Audit or work that has effectively been deferred from the previous year.

2.6 During 2008/09, information on internal audit work will continue to be reported as part of the Key Performance Information Booklet.


3 CONSORTIUM AUDIT UPDATE


3.1 As members will recall the consortium is now made up of Kettering and Wellingborough Council’s since Corby Borough Council left the consortium in November 2009.


3.2 The Consortium Audit board has been considering the future of the consortium since the departure of Corby.  It is still believed that a consortium of two members can operate efficiently and effectively and the budget for 2010/11 reflects an efficiency saving of £13,000.  However the Board does have concerns regarding the longer term sustainability and resilience of a smaller team.



3.3 The board has therefore started to review the service and to identify and assess potential options for the future delivery of the service.  This is currently in its very early stages and a further report will be brought back to members in due course.
3.4 A report will be brought to the next meeting outlining the performance of Internal Audit for the financial year 2009/10. This will cover coverage of the audit plan for 2009/10 and also quality statements.


4.	RECOMMENDATIONS�


	That the Monitoring and Audit Committee approve the Internal Audit Report (2010/11) as detailed in Appendix D.	�





PURPOSE





	The purpose of this report is to present the internal audit plan for 2010/11.








